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Dear HMB Parents and Guardians, 

This letter is to inform you that on Thursday, November 9, 2023, at 9:15 am we will be 
conducting our annual and required “lockdown” discussion with our students. Our lockdown 
discussion will focus on teaching students and staff how to react to such an event. The HMB 
Public School, in conjunction with the Emmons County Sheriff’s Department, will instruct 
students and staff in the “Run, Hide or Fight” method when teaching students how to react to 
this event for Grades PreK-12. We will also stress to students that this type of event can occur 
anywhere, not just at school, so to always be aware of their surroundings and always have a 
plan. Teachers are educated on what action to take during a lock down. The key to talking 
about the lockdown is to have each teacher take the appropriate action of “Run, Hide or Fight” 
for the safety and security of our students. If you have any questions, please let me know. 
Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Barry 
Superintendent of HMB 
 


